

AMAC Group Conference Call Agenda		
Date: July 21, 2019		Time: 1330      AICC Rep: Tom Evans
AMAC Coordinator: David Curry		Note Taker: Ann Renninger
ROLL CALL		
<input type="checkbox"/> BLM AFS – Kyle	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Division of Forestry – Tim Dabney	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> BIA – Jacqueline
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> FWS – Doug	<input type="checkbox"/> Chugachmiut – Charlie Sink	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> USFS – Bobette Rowe
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> NPS – Chad Fisher	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> AICC - Tom Evans	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> NMAC – Kevin
<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>
AGENDA ITEMS		Notes / Information
National Update: NMAC Liaison (Kevin)		
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>No updates</li> </ul>		
Weather Update: AICC Met (Heidi)		
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Period of cooler/damper is starting to fade out and we'll be warming up again</li> <li>Warmer and drier in southern part of state today and then will grow and encompass the north and eastern interior</li> </ul>		
Fuels Update: AICC Analyst (Chris)		
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>BUI for the state hasn't really changed</li> </ul>		
AICC Update: AICC Rep (Tom)		
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Not much change from this morning</li> <li>SMJ's: 38 in FAI, 16 GAL, 8 in McGrath</li> </ul>		
NMAC Safety (Terry)		
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Roving safety at Ft. Yukon: good visit</li> <li>Quite a few bumps and bruises</li> <li>Allergic reaction, treated at clinic, 29 visits to med tent for camp crud and upper respiratory on the Shovel Fire. Pink eye from yesterday was just a foreign body in eye. Motor vehicle accident, employees were taken in for precautionary checkup.</li> </ul>		
Summary of Statewide Activities by Protecting Agency: Including critical needs, IMT Updates		
<b>#1 Priority is ALWAYS INITIAL ATTACK</b>		
AFS/DOF/FS (Key Updates)		
1. 466 Chalkyitsik Complex DRTI ship was initially scheduled to go this afternoon and request was to have them in the morning		
2. 319 Shovel Creek No changes		
3. 181 Swan Lake No changes		

4. 508 Kobe  
Midwin IHC didn't want to mop up and disengaged due to safety and wants to go to higher priority fires. Moving them to mob center and will evaluate where to place them next.
5. 485 Grouse Creek  
No update
6. 899 Cornucopia Complex  
Hadweenzic and Tony Slough now a complex  
NIMO team transition at 0700 tomorrow and some team members will be in Beaver and some in Fairbanks.
7. 534 Smith Creek  
No change
8. 409 Rainbow 2  
Filling one of their crew needs
9. 349 Chandalar River  
No update
10. 490 Kolmakof Hills  
No update
11. 487 McCally Creek  
No update
12. 324 Hess Creek  
No update

Incident Prioritization: Operations - IA / New and Emerging

**PRIORITY LIST**

**PENDING ACTION**

**FIRES OF INTEREST**

1	466 Chalkyitsik Complex (T2)	323 Nugget	305 Wilderness
2	319 Shovel Creek (T2)	212 Marr	316 Little Mud Creek
3	181 Swan Lake (T2)	317 Snowshoe Creek	436 Tulsona Creek
4	508 Kobe (T3)	351 Page Mountain	250 Sunshine Mountain
5	485 Grouse Creek (T3)	457 Pete Andrew's Creek	391 NinetyEight Creek 217 Yukon Charley / 392 Biederman Bluff
6	899 Cornucopia Complex	456 3 Castle	451 Malaspina /
7	534 Smith Creek (T4)	218 North River	429 Montana Creek (T4)
8	409 Rainbow 2 (T3)	262 Black River	

9	349 Chandalar River (T4)	174 Old Grouch Top / 352 Hurst Creek	390 Beaver
10	498 Kolmakof Hills (T4)		362 Boundary River /
11	487 McCally Creek (T4)	606 Chestalina	133 McArthur Creek (T3)
12	324 Hess Creek (T3)	484 Long	611 Tokaina 2
13	535 Mauneluk River (T4)		
14	551 Boulder Creek (T4)		
15	464 Hidden Creek		
16	616 Little Creek		
17	619 Boney Creek		
18	312 Bergman Creek		
19	361 Lloyd Mountain (T4)		
20	389 Foraker		
21	474 Tundra Lake		
22	483 Wolf Lake		

Resource Allocation/Long Term Planning: Operations  
IMTs / Crews / SMJ / Aviation

IMT's:

Tentative plan on Shovel is for NR IMT #6 to have close out Wednesday at 1700. T3 IC along with some other folks will stay to shadow on Wednesday and take over fire on Thursday.

Crews:

Working on extensions for jetload #12 from NW. NWCC is okay with extension, waiting to hear back from crew sups.

Shovel sent a glide path and are releasing 5 crews. Three of them still have decent days left so can be used elsewhere.

SMJ:

64 available: 40 in FAI, 16 in GAL and 8 in McGrath

Aviation:

Couple T2 helicopters coming up on their 30 days

Round Robin by Agency:

BLM / DOF / BIA / FWS / Chugachmiut / USFS / NPS

BLM:

IT network disruption issue, things are getting taken care of.

CISM team is still here if their services are needed

ICP at Tanana Middle School: getting ready for students in the near future, maybe a week left to use facility, need to have an exit strategy

DOF:

Forestry cannot access anything on AICC website.

If AFS has access to current SIT report please email it out to DOF. Doug will forward to the group.

BIA:

With all the resources being released, we still have fires down in south, want to ensure that we have resources to protect allotments.

Concern: we have a lot of non-standard response fires and with the weather staying constant, some of them may still need attention.

FWS:

Long term strategic plan for Swan Lake was forwarded to Doug and he will forward that and SIT report to the rest of AMAC.

Chugachmiut: Not on call

USFS:

Reminder: Bobette will be off Monday and Tuesday, then traveling to Swan Lake Fire

Checked around for availability for MAC safety: one individual would be available in August

NPS:

Chad will be here on behalf of Chuck through tomorrow and then around the rest of the week

Emily Lindow: NPS at Denali will be coming up to visit on Tuesday and would probably want to sit in on a MAC meeting.

Travis Dotson may be a candidate to help with MAC safety

NMAC:

Nothing add'l to add. I'll be here through end of day Tuesday and then Shane will be back.

BIN Items / Other Topics:

MAC Safety – do we bring in another person for 14 days or does someone local want to fill this seat?

Preparedness Level – remain at PL5 and visit topic again tomorrow

Decision(s):

Bonus Round:

Is there a need of an Executive Session?

Next call/Meeting: July 22, 2019 @ 1330